
Attachment B:  Applicant Request



Can-Euro has always been a small family owned and operated business with the goal 

of providing affordable quality homes in a comfortable nature like setting. The nature of 
our small company is that the ownership is very hands on and the input of the owner is 

the driving force for new projects and cannot easily be substituted by somebody else. 

My heart is committed to Can-Euro Investments Ltd and this new project as I've assisted 

my family in managing, designing and planning the future of the company over the 

past 30 years. I am excited to further strengthen our connection to Dartmouth and its 

residents while also growing the company and preparing it for the next generation 

where its future will be secured through my daughter Alina Nebes, our Vice President. 

Our aim is, not only to develop a new building for our company, but a sanctuary for 

many people who love stunning views, great service, careful planning, awareness to 

healthy living and a gateway property so that people can interconnect to each other 

and to feel as a social community at Horizon Court. 

The global pandemic has put very significant restrictions on our ability to continue the 
process of developing this building, perhaps more so than other companies who have 

teams of people who work on new projects every day. The company requires the 

owner to be present and able to interact locally with our management team and 

consulting companies in order to continue our heritage of our hands-on family 
approach to development. 

Although it is very disappointing to us, the city officials and the community that this 

project has suffered this unfortunate delay, there was nothing anyone could have done 
to predict or protect against this worldwide lockdown. The need for this project to be 

completed has never been more important or more needed for the community. We 
hope that we are able to be given the time necessary to complete this project. We 
understand that this current extension application is limited to requesting a one year 
extension. We truly hope we are able to build this building as soon as possible, but we 
are also worried the pandemic restrictions and complications will continue to impede 

our ability to properly develop this building over the coming year. 

We hope to find your understanding and to receive a positive answer. With very best 

wishes and respect for your thoughtful decision. 

Yours Truly, 

Christiane Gaspar 

President 
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